[DATE]

Honorable Scott Peters
US Congressman, 52nd District

4350 Executive Drive, Suite 105

San Diego, CA  92121

Dear Congressman Peters:
As a union member of the American Federation of Teachers, I understand Congress is considering legislation to renew “Fast Track” Trade Promotion Authority (TPA).  On behalf of myself, my union, and my family, we urge you to VOTE NO and oppose any Fast Track bill or any related legislation that would keep trade policy-making behind closed doors.   Instead, we encourage you to develop an alternative trade negotiating authority that would be more open, accountable, and democratic, and produce better trade policies for the American economy.  

Fast Track circumvents Congressional oversight, limits transparency and has resulted in trade agreements that have benefitted global corporations at the expense of workers and their families. 

The U.S. economy is still struggling to recover from the Great Recession.  Millions of America’s workers are unemployed and underemployed. Wages and consumer demand remain suppressed. And income inequality is at historic highs. The loss of jobs and downward pressure on wages due to trade devastates families and entire communities. 
The trade negotiation process should be reformed to do the following:

· Protect and promote traditional state prerogatives and authority under our federal system, including providing opt-in rights for states with respect to procurement and service sector commitments in trade agreements;
· Advance trade rules that provide balanced trade and  inclusive benefits across states and communities;

· Ensure that Congress has effective opportunities to strip expedited consideration provisions from trade deals that fail to meet trade negotiating objectives or fail to incorporate Congressional and public participation; and
· Reform failed trade policies that have cost American jobs, lowered American wages, devastated manufacturing communities, and impinged on democratic decision-making.
America’s working families cannot afford more trade agreements that hollow out our industrial base, drive down wages, increase inequality, and add to our substantial trade deficit.  
We urge you to vote “No” on any Fast Track legislation that does not reform the mistakes and failures of previous trade negotiating processes.  We also ask that you support the types of strong reforms outlined above.    
My union welcomes the opportunity to work with you to reform America’s trade policies and I look forward to hearing your views on this very important matter.   I thank you in advance for your prompt attention to this critical matter.  
In Solidarity,
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